
Hart County Library 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
January 10, 2012    
CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting was called to order by Nancy Clark, Chairperson, at 11:04 a.m. 
PRESENT:  Mary Carter, Kaye Chafin, Nancy Clark, Morene Sokol and Meridy Wright, Board Members; Richard Sanders, Library Director; Wayne Bowen, CPA and Maureen Holder, Friends of the Library.         
MINUTES:  The minutes from the December 13th meeting were read and approved as read.         
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Total of cash available, Pinnacle Bank and the Georgia Fund, was $28,999.91.    
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  
· See submitted report from the library director.  

· The following statistics were provided by Richard:

· Active PINES Patrons:  December – 9185 

· Computer Usage – December – 759 sessions
· Circulation:  December –  2792 items    

· PINES Loans:  December – Incoming – 245 items; Outgoing – 212 items

OLD BUSINESS:  
· Richard updated the board on the budget.

· Richard reported on building repairs and improvements.  
NEW BUSINESS:  
· Wayne Bowen, CPA, covered the highlights of his detailed report (21 pages) for Fiscal Year 2011 Audit.  

· Motion was made and approved by the board to accept the audit report.  

· Richard discussed an IRS notice regarding a delinquent payment; he is in communication with Barbara Lowery on Jonny Isakson’s staff for help in resolving this issue.

· Richard reported that Tharen Vass’s last day will be January 13th and Cece Rettiger’s last day will be January 17th.  Jean Mead will become a full-time employee (from part-time).  
FRIENDS OF LIBRARY REPORT:  
· Maureen Holder, Friends of the Library, reported on the Classical Music concert performed by Piatigorsky Foundation Classical Artists.
· Discussed possible book signing event by Mr. Gary Curlew.   

ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m.      

(Notes for minutes taken by Meridy Wright; minutes prepared by Ann Roedler.) 

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Roedler

Secretary 
